
  
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 

5735 47th Avenue �z Sacramento, CA 95824   

Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent 

 

 
 
 
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION  
 
 
Jessie Ryan 
President 
Trustee Area 7 
 
 
Christina Pritchett 
Vice President 
Trustee Area 3 
 
 
Michael Minnick 
2nd Vice President 
Trustee Area 4 
 
 
Lisa Murawski 
Trustee Area 1 
 
 
Leticia Garcia 
Trustee Area 2 
 
 
Mai Vang 
Trustee Area 5 
 
 
Darrel Woo 
Trustee Area 6 
 
 
Olivia Ang-Olson 
Student Board Member 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
July 6, 2020 
 
Via E-Mail: dfisher@saccityta.com 
 
 
David Fisher 
President 
Sacramento City Teachers Association 
5300 Elvas Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
 
Re: Reopening Schools Negotiations 
 
Dear Mr. Fisher, 
 
This letter follows the negotiations session between the District and the Sacramento City 
Teachers Association (SCTA) on July 2, 2020 to discuss the negotiable effects of 
reopening our schools on September 3, 2020. At that session, the District’s negotiations 
team presented SCTA with a proposal on the health and safety aspects of reopening our 
schools and responded to the questions and comments from SCTA’s Executive Director, 
John Borsos, related to the District’s proposal. SCTA also shared its “talking points” 
document, which appears to list the effects of reopening our schools that SCTA believes 
to be negotiable. The District’s team also discussed, but has not received a counter from 
SCTA on, the District’s proposal on our early start schools—New Joseph Bonnheim and 
New Tech, and child development programs—Edward Kemble and Hirabl

important issues. 
 
Sincerely, 

  
 
 
Jorge A. Aguilar 
Superintendent 
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